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Tramway Trail - A 36" gauge railway was used to move 
supplies between buildings during nitroglycerine production. 
Originally mules and manpower were used to transport 
supplies on the tramway. By 1915 electric mine locomotives 
replaced handcarts. 

Powerhouse Trail The 
powerhouse was a central steam 
plant that supplied steam power to 
operate the manufacturing facility, 
heat buildings and water. Steam 
was used instead of electricity for 
economic and safety reasons. The 
Powerhouse Trail is located close to 
the original powerhouse building. 

PICNIC AREA AND GROUP CAMP NAMES 

Granite Picnic Area - The Granite Powder Company was 
the first explosives operation established at Point Pinole in 
1882. This company continued production until 1886. 

Boarding House Picnic Area - Chinese workers were 
employed by Giant to hand pack dynamite for shipping. 
Nearly one hundred workers were segregated in their own 
living quarters called "The Boarding House". The location 
of this picnic area is not far from the concrete foundation of 
the boarding house building. 

Point Pinole Land Use Plan Amendment - Facility and Trail Names 
T:\admin\jocelyn\ptpinole\ppname3. wpd 

Draft 
March 16,1999 



4 

Dynamite Picnic Area and Group Camp - For 
nearly hundred years Point Pinole was known as the 
"Dynamite Coast", from 1882-1960. During this 
time, gun powder and dynamite were manufactured 
at Point Pinole by four different explosive 
companies; Granite, Safety Nitro, Giant Powder and 
Atlas. 

Black Powder Picnic Area - The Black Powder 
Picnic Area is located next to the Black Powder 
Line, a narrow gauge rail used to move explosives 
and supplies at Point Pinole. 

INTERPRETIVE AREA 

Monarch Grove Interpretive Area - The monarch butterflies 
of western North America overwinter along the California 
coast. The eucalyptus groves of Point Pinole provide one of 
only three overwintering locations for monarch butterflies in 
the East Bay. 

WILDLIFE VIEWING STATION 

Huchiun Wildlife Viewing Station - The Huchiun Indians, 
one of the Ohlone tribal groups, had a permanent settlement 
in what is now San Pablo. The Huchiun visited the Point 
Pinole shoreline to fish. 

EXISTING FEATURE NAMES 

Cooke's Point and Cooke's Trail - John Cooke was a well­
liked District employee and work crew leader responsible for 
building some of the trails at Point Pinole. Casual 
association of his name with the trail became formal as part 
of the 1976 LUP. 

Whittell Marsh - Whittell was an environmentalist who gave 
the District $100,000 for park improvements. The marsh is 
named in his honor. 

Badger Bridge - Paul Badger was a Board Director from 
1964-1972. The bridge was named in his honor by a formal 
action of the Board. 
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